I would eagerly recommend Ken Fish to minister in your church, conference or meetings. He worked with John for years and John considered Ken a most able and knowledgeable companion and friend. John depended on him for help in the whole aspect of his ministry including the Conferences, teaching, researching, and ministering in healing of every kind. Ken wrote much of John's conference material and planned many of his Conferences. He has been a major part of the Vineyard and is properly gifted for his call. He is an excellent teacher and I consider him along with a few others to be what I call a "Torch". God uses him to light the fire! He has my total approval.

Carol Wimber